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Thank you, Mr Chair. 

1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China at this closing session 
of the second part of resumed seventy-fifth session of the Fifth Committee. 

2. This has been a challenging session. Nevertheless, the Group is satisfied that we have 
reached a conclusion to the session and successfully avoided a shut-down of the peacekeeping 
missions.  

3. Significantly, the Committee also reached agreement on practically all agenda items 
before it this session, with only the deferral of four items. This would not have been possible 
without the utmost flexibility displayed by all delegations.  

4. Nevertheless, the Committee was once again unable to adopt a cross-cutting resolution. 
The group considers that the practice of adopting cross-cutting policies in all individual 
peacekeeping mission resolutions, thereby effecting cross-cutting policies in practice, prevents -the-board cost-

cutting exercises that do not take into consideration the situation on the ground. We hope that 
the conclusions reached will enable the Secretariat and the missions to fully carry out their 
mandates.  

6. The Group also recognizes the invaluable contribution of troop and police contributing 
. 

The Group believes that more satisfactory outcomes could have been achieved on items such 
as the closed peacekeeping missions. The Group regrets that claims payable to troop and police 
contributing countries remain unsettled after more than a decade. Troop and police contributing 




